
 

 

 

 

 
DATE:  June 24, 2019 
 

MEMO TO:  John Wasik, Chair 

   Planning Committee 
 

FROM:  Randall L. Seebach 

   Director of Planning and Land Preservation 
 

REQUEST:   Provide policy direction regarding the District’s participation as a co-sponsor of Lake County 

Department of Transportation’s Patriot Path and negotiation of the required easements through/across District 

property at Wilmot Woods Forest Preserve. 
 

STRATEGIC DIRECTION SUPPORTED:   Public Access and Connections 
 

FINANCIAL DATA:   There is no financial impact at this time. 
 

BACKGROUND:   The Lake County Division of Transportation is nearing the completion of the Phase I 

engineering study for the regional east/west bike path project referred to as the Patriot Path. The proposed path 

will stretch 5.5 miles along the Illinois Route 137 corridor connecting two regional trails, the Des Plaines River 

Trail and the Robert McClory Bike Path. The Patriot Path is an important part of Lake County’s Non-

Motorized 2040 Plan and has received overwhelming support from residents and stakeholders.  

 

A common requirement for constructing a project of this complexity is land acquisition. LCDOT’s Phase I 

Study has identified the need to acquire approximately 0.41 acres of permanent easement and approximately 

0.28 acres of temporary easement from the District for the construction and maintenance of three short sections 

of the proposed path.  
 

Also, staff recently received a letter from LCDOT (see attached) requesting the District’s consideration to 

become a non-funding co-sponsor for this project. Participation as a co-sponsor will not require any financial 

or operational commitment from the District, but will help to facilitate and expedite the Phase I approval 

process through the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA).  FHWA has jurisdiction, because LCDOT’s 

project is receiving federal funding. Under Section 4(f) of the U.S. Department of Transportation Act of 1966, 

federal agencies cannot use public parks and recreation areas for transportation purposes, unless it is 

determined, after a detailed review, that there is no feasible and prudent alternative to that use and the action 

includes all possible planning to minimize harm to the property resulting from such a use.  There is a 

simplified review process for projects that have only de minimis impacts on protected lands.  Having the 

District serve as a non-funding co-sponsor indicates to the FHWA that the District is supportive of the project 

and the District is aware and supportive that the acquisition of District property is needed to implement the 

improvement and may help LCDOT avoid or minimize the delay resulting from the typical Section 4(f) review 

process. LCDOT will continue to follow the District’s standard land acquisition process for the purchase of the 

easement. 
 

Staff is seeking approval for the District to participate in the Patriot Path project as a co-sponsor and the 

authority to negotiate the terms of the easement with LCDOT which will require final approval of the 

corporate authorities of the District and the County at some point in the future.       
 

REVIEW BY OTHERS:   Executive Director; Chief Operations Officer; Director of Finance; Corporate 

Counsel. 










